
APPENDIX 2 
 

GUIDANCE ISSUED UNDER SECTION 182 OF THE LICENSING ACT 2003 
 
AGE VERIFICATION 

 
10.46 The premises licence holder or club premises certificate holder must ensure 
that an age verification policy applies to the premises in relation to the sale or supply 
of alcohol. This must as a minimum require individuals who appear to the 
responsible person (see paragraph 10.39) to be under the age of 18 years of age to 
produce on request, before being served alcohol, identification bearing their 
photograph, date of birth, and either a holographic mark or ultraviolet feature. The 
Home Office encourages licensed premises to accept cards bearing the Proof of Age 
Standards Scheme (PASS) hologram as their preferred proof of age, while 
acknowledging that many other forms of identification meet the requirements of the 
mandatory condition.  

10.47 The premises licence holder or club premises certificate holder must ensure 
that staff (in particular, staff who are involved in the supply of alcohol) are made 
aware of the existence and content of the age verification policy which applies by the 
premises.  

10.48 The designated premises supervisor (where there is one) must ensure that the 
supply of alcohol at the premises is carried on in accordance with the age verification 
policy. This means that the DPS has personal responsibility for ensuring that staff 
are not only aware of, but are also applying, the age verification policy.  

10.49 It is acceptable, and indeed encouraged, for premises to have an age 
verification policy which requires individuals who appear to the responsible person to 
be under an age greater than 18 to produce such identification on request. For 
example, if premises have a policy that requires any individual that appears to be 
under the age of 21 to produce identification that meets the criteria listed above, this 
is perfectly acceptable under the mandatory code.  

 

REVIEWS 

 

11.10. -  Where authorised persons and responsible authorities have concerns about 
problems identified at premises, it is good practice for them to give licence holders 
early warning of their concerns and the need for improvement, and where possible 
they should advise the licence or certificate holder of the steps they need to take to 
address those concerns. A failure by the holder to respond to such warnings is 
expected to lead to a decision to apply for a review. Co-operation at a local level in 
promoting the licensing objectives should be encouraged and reviews should not be 
used to undermine this co-operation.  

 

11.30 - The Government recognises that the majority of licensed premises operate 
responsibly and undertake due diligence checks on those who appear to be under 
the age of 18 at the point of sale (or 21 and 25 where they operate a Challenge 21 or 
25 scheme). Where these systems are in place, licensing authorities may wish to 
take a proportionate approach in cases where there have been two sales of alcohol 



within very quick succession of one another (e.g., where a new cashier has not 
followed policy and conformed with a store’s age verification procedures). However, 
where persistent sales of alcohol to children have occurred at premises, and it is 
apparent that those managing the premises do not operate a responsible policy or 
have not exercised appropriate due diligence, responsible authorities should 
consider taking steps to ensure that a review of the licence is the norm in these 
circumstances. This is particularly the case where there has been a prosecution for 
the offence under section 147A or a closure notice has been given under section 
169A of the 2003 Act. In determining the review, the licensing authority should 
consider revoking the licence if it considers this appropriate  
 
 


